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Newsletter

West Mercia Quality People Awards
Local Policing Team of the Year
PC Nikki Scott has been in post at Donnington for over 20 years and, as a result has built up numerous 
successful relationships with her partners. The CSOs that work with her on her Team – Amanda Hall and John 
Bowen – have all benefited from these relationships and helped towards strengthening them further. Over the 
past 12 months the Donnington Local Policing Team (LPT) have undertaken a number of very effective joint 
initiatives with their partners, the most notable one being Operation Clean Sweep.

(continued inside)

For Wedding Receptions, Birthday Parties, Special Occasions
Also Suitable for Business Meetings

Licensed Bar and Hall. Ideal for medium sized functions up to 120 people.
Full disabled access with PA Systems including Loop facilities. 

Parking with CCTV coverage. Excellent Rates.
For information on availability and price, ring 01952 608001, or visit the Hall at

Turreff Avenue, Donnington, Telford.



Operation Clean Sweep
This Operation ran from Monday 2nd July to Friday 
6th July 2007 inclusive. It was a highly successful 
Operation incorporating multi agency partners such 
as the Fire Brigade, the Wrekin Housing Trust, the 
Primary Care Trust (PCT), the Donnington Partnership, 
Telford and Wrekin Council (Environmental Health), 
the Vehicle Inspectorate, the Benefits Agency, the 
Sutherland School and the Asda superstore. During 
the Operation CSOs patrolled the area on foot between 
0800 and 2200 hours alongside their police colleagues. 
The CSO Target Team were also utilised incorporating 
both foot and bicycle patrols. Donnington’s 
Community Engagement Meetings had highlighted 
a perceived increase in the use of uninsured motor 
vehicles and of quad and small motorbikes to cause 
nuisance and anti social behaviour. This was addressed 
through the assistance of the Road Policing Team and 
the local ANPR (Automatic Number Plate Recognition) 
vehicle. A general briefing at the beginning of each 
day gave police and partner colleagues the chance to 
meet and understand both the overall objective of the 
Operation and the localised objectives of all agencies 
involved. Pupils from the local Sutherland School were 
involved in litter picking in support of the Operation 
and all partner agencies played their part. In terms 
of results, there were 14 arrests during the course of 
the Operation; 84 encounter forms and 30 intelligence 
reports submitted; 22 vehicles were seized and taken 
off the road; 30 fixed penalty notices were issued; and 
there was one seizure of an offensive weapon. Indeed, 
in numerical terms, it was the most successful of all 
similar operations run by the LPT at Donnington. 
Importantly, the general public of Donnington also 
received the operation well and offered much praise 

to the Donnington Team. The Operation has since 
been held up as a “model” to be followed across the 
whole of Telford Division. PC Nikki Scott and her team 
put together a Powerpoint presentation outlining the 
Operation which has received praise when delivered 
at local PACT meetings and at “Neighbourhood 
Management” executive meetings within Telford 
and Wrekin Council. This Operation is only one 
initiative which evidences effective and widespread 
community engagement by the Donnington Team. It 
presented a clear reassurance model for the residents 
of Donnington - actioning community agreed priorities 
and providing tangible improvements to their quality 
of life. Further work carried out by the Team has 
enhanced this high level of community engagement. 
Community Engagement through Citizenship 
within The Sutherland School
The Donnington LPT together with Donnington 
Partnership, decided to “Pilot” some engagement 
sessions, along the lines of the current adult PACT 
meetings, and incorporate them within the citizenship 
part of the school curriculum. The aim was to engage 
with an entire year group, split into 5 groups, and 
conduct mini PACT sessions to tease out concerns 
within their neighbourhood and school. 150 children 
took part in the sessions, which produced positive 
issues which the Partnership could take away and 
action. Many of these issues were also raised at the 
adult PACT meetings. Once actioned the results were 
fed back into the school, and were received very 
positively by the young people. So much so, that 
a Youth Forum has now evolved from some of the 
Young People who wish to continue working with the 
Donnington Partnership on a regular basis. They run 
their own forums within the school and then attend 

and give input into the regular 
evening meetings generally 
attended by adults. This work 
has provided a permanent link 
between the Police, the school, the 
pupils and their parents, enabling 
those involved to contribute to 
the policing process and in turn 
improve the quality of their lives 
and the confidence within their 
community. Further to this, the 
Team has also dealt positively with 
local Persistent Young Offenders.  
One in particular who was a 
prolific offender who targeted 
garages, outhouses and 
commercial outlets for both 
motorcycle and motor vehicle 
theft and in doing so caused 
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considerable anti social behaviour. All of this occurred 
within the Donnington LPT areas. It became a 
constant battle to thwart this individual, but these 
efforts were eventually realised when an ASBO 
(Anti Social Behaviour Order) was granted against 
him and he received a Youth Custody sentence of 8 
months. Both of these results were brought about by 
teamwork, involving the Local LPT at Donnington, the 
Donnington Partnership, and the Vehicle Crime Squad 
at Malinsgate (DC Benjamin). 
The main role players were not the Police, however, 
but the people of Donnington who felt confident 
enough to provide the LPT with statements about his 
anti-social behaviour and the effects it was having on 
their lives. Witnesses were only willing to provide this 
evidence once PC Scott, CSO Hall and CSO Bowen had 
spent sufficient time with them to reassure them that 
positive action would be taken. This support for the 
members of the Donnington community has continued 
on a daily basis since his arrest and subsequent 
conviction. 
Through this continued hard work the LPT were 
successful in obtaining a further 2 year extension of 
his ASBO on attendance at court on 15th February 
2008. This will provide further reassurance for the 
community in preparation for this individual’s 

return to the area in August 2008. Another Persistent 
Young Offender was an individual who thought 
nothing of continually disrupting the lives of residents 
in the Donnington area. He was unruly, and caused 
great alarm and distress to the elderly in the area 
who could not cope with his actions. On Friday 18th 
January 2008, at the tender age of 14, this young person 
was given an ASBO for 3 years. It was described by the 
Court as “a length of punishment unusual for someone 
so young”. The sentence reflected the high level of 
anti social behaviour attributed to this young boy. 
The magistrates found the evidence compelling, and 
felt strongly that the residents of Donnington needed 
protecting, thus awarding the 3 year ASBO. 
During the lengthy evidence gathering process there 
was a great deal of soul searching on behalf of the 
general public who initially were reluctant to “name 
and shame” this individual - largely because of his 
young age. However, after much reassurance and 
support from the Donnington LPT they came forward 
and provided vital evidence. Upon conviction, there 
was strong media interest in the young man which 
brought about regional TV interest. Local residents 
stood in front of cameras speaking of the frustrations, 
anger and upset they had suffered to the quality of 
their life. They now had their peace and quiet back. 
As a result of the conviction, this young man, who is 
now in Local Authority care, has been found an “out 
of County” placement to give him and the residents a 
fresh start. Comparing figures from 1st January 2008 
till present date with the same time scale in 2007, 
it is clear that this work has contributed towards a 
reduction in Anti Social Behaviour and a reduction 
in Criminal Damage on the Donnington area. This, in 
turn, has impacted positively on the figures for Telford 
as a whole. 
More significantly, the impact of this work has also 
contributed towards a 31% reduction in Anti Social 
Behaviour during recent months, this being the 
greatest reduction across the Division. The residents of 
Donnington and Donnington Wood are still benefiting 
from the long term effects of it.
As well as impacting on figures, these three examples 
of involving a Community with an Operation; 
engaging effectively with the youth of the Community; 
and involving the Community with the prosecution 
of problematic individuals within the Community all 
illustrate how positively PC Scott, CSO Hall and CSO 
Bowen interact with each other, their Partners and, 
more importantly, with the Communities they serve.
N.B. Police Surgeries are held at Asda, Donnington 
Wood on the last Thursday of every month from 9am 
to 12 noon.



Garden Competition 
2008 – Results

Environmentally 
Friendly Garden 

1st – Mr & Mrs Fowles 
2nd – Mr E J Lowe

Front Garden 
1st – Mrs Tina Bourgaize  

2nd – Mr & Mrs Margerrison
Back Garden 

1st – Mrs A Sankey & Mr W Siggers  
2nd – Mr & Mrs Potter

Prettiest Container 
1st – Mrs Clapperton  

2nd – Mr & Mrs Fowles
Patio/Courtyard 

1st – Mr & Mrs Margerrison 
2nd – Mr R D Slade

Children’s Container 
1st – Miss I Slade/Jones

Overall Winner

Mr & Mrs  
Rozzell

Garden Competition 
Overall Winners  Mr & Mrs Rozzell
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Community Engagement Meetings

Have Your Say!
Come along and tell us what you think.

Meetings start at the following dates and times:

St John’s Church, Muxton 
Thursday 20th November 7pm

Turreff Hall, Donnington  
Thursday 11th December 11.30am

Also look out for the PACT (Partners and Community 
Together) post boxes now located at St John's Church and 
Muxton Primary School. They are there for people to post 

the provided postcards to us and we will be emptying 
them once a month. The cards then go to Headquarters 

(HQ) for analysis and actions. Postcards can also be posted 
FREEPOST to HQ.

This is part of a force pilot scheme to try and 'reach out to 
our public'.

If you can't make it along to these meetings, please let us 
know what you think by speaking to a member of your 
Local Policing Team either in person, or you can leave a 

message on our voicemail box on: 01952 216542.

www.westmerciapolice.uk/localpolicing/telford/telford.htm  
Fiona Moore, T&W Council Neighbourhood Coordinator 

01952 382245 or fiona.moore@telford.gov.uk

Donnington Job Junction
Every Monday 9.30am – 12.30pm (by appointment) @ 
Donnington Wood Lifelong Learning Centre

Every Tuesday 2pm – 4pm @ Community House, 26/28 The 
Glebelands

Every Friday 11am – 1pm @ Donnington Library, Turreff 
Ave

Call in for advice & support on:

•	 Local courses

•	 Looking for work

•	 Gaining a qualification

•	 Application forms

•	 Confidence Building

For more information, contact your local

Community Learning & Employment Co-ordinator

on 01952 382201

or call/text 07976 100529
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Monday 27th October 6pm – 7pm  Oakengates leisure centre	  
Multi activities for 8 – 14yrs

Wednesday 29th October 10.30 – 11.15am  Donnington Library 
Half-term tales story time for 5 – 11yrs with parents/carers

Wednesday 29th October 11am – 2pm  The Common, Donnington Wood

Wolf Mountain Climbing Wall and Street Sports for all ages. 

? Thursday 30th October  10am – 12 noon and 1 – 3pm Turreff Hall

To be confirmed… drop-in urban arts day for 8-16yrs

Sunday 2nd November 11am – 2pm Bucks Head Telford AFC car park

Mini Moto Track Day
You must:  	 •	 Be 16 years of age or under 	 •	 Be accompanied by a parent or guardian

	 •	 Have a genuine mini moto (not a moto cross or a moped or a road bike)

	 •	 Have a  helmet with visor or goggles and protective pads 

	 •	 You must not ride your mini moto to the event or turn up unaccompanied. 

£5.00 entry fee

For further information about these activities contact: Fiona Moore, Neighbourhood Coordinator  
01952 382245 / 07976 100 401 fiona.moore@telford.gov.uk

Volunteers Needed!!
Got some time on your hands?   Want to help your local 
community while gaining new skills and valuable work 
experience?
We are looking to recruit enthusiastic and committed 
volunteers who are able to offer at least 2 ½ hours per 
week to help run and support the Bump Club which 
is a drop-in support group offering practical support, 
information and advice on issues around pregnancy and 
parenthood for pregnant women and new parents in 
Donnington.
Training will be provided and all volunteer expenses paid 
If you are able to help or would like to know more about 
the Bump Club, please contact Bally on 686340 or 07814 
634306 or drop in for a chat at 
the next Bump Club session at the: 
Donnington Community House, 
26/28 Glebelands, Donnington.
Every Thursday between 9.30 am 
and 11.30 am.

Telford and Wrekin
Primary Care Trust

Lifelong Learning Centre: 
Thursday November 20th Prize Bingo Evening  
£1 a book, 7pm start 

Saturday December 6th Christmas Fayre 2pm – 4pm

Week beginning Monday 8th December all week 
Christmas Lunches.  
All lunches must be booked, telephone Rose on 382202 
Three course meal £4.00 

Use of Tennis Courts
Please be advised that Lilleshall Primary School has use of the 
Talbot Centre Tennis Courts on the following days and times:

Tuesday: 1pm to 3pm          Thursday: 1pm to 3pm

Lilleshall Primary School will not have use of the courts during 
school holiday periods.

If you have any queries regarding this matter then please 
contact the Parish Clerk on 01952 608001.

Musical Steps
Educational & inspiring music classes for babies & toddlers

Have fun & help develop your child’s  
Creativity:Communication:Listening 

Co-operation:Language
Enrolling in Telford now

Free trial class!
Please contact Emma now to book your place

Tel 07963 520877 e-mail Emma.Tilley@musicalsteps.co.uk
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Apart from our line dance activities Alan Heighway 
is also very interested in Local History and one of 
our dancers brought in an old postcard featuring 
Donnington and the area for us to see.  Unfortunately 
we cannot remember the lady’s name and so are 
unable to give her a name check with the photo.

The postcard shows the monument on Lilleshall 
Hill top left corner, The Parade shops top right 
hand corner, Lilleshall church bottom left corner, 
Donnington Wood church bottom right corner, 
and the Memorial Gardens in the centre with a 
name credit to F Spiers, Newsagent, Donnington, 
who obviously sold the postcard locally. The 

professionally made postcard means that 
Donnington must have been recognised as an 
important place that probably attracted a lot of 
visitors and the arrangement is typical of postcards 
produced at this time. 

We can make out one of the names of the shops on 
the postcard as Jack Doyle, so it would be interesting 
if anyone who remembers the shops at this time 
could name some or all of the others or does any 
one remember F. Spiers the newsagent…..?….

Contact Alan on 01952 414284 or let the Parish 
council office at Turreff Hall know.

Line dancing – ABBA revival
Back to line dancing, with our Low Impact class on Wednesday afternoon still being well attended, the 
ABBA film ‘Mamma Mia’ being the film to see, it appears that line dancers are more than eager to dance to 
the ABBA  revival music with ‘Dancing Queen’ ‘Mamma Mia’ and ‘Honey Honey’ dances appearing on the 
dance floor.  Recently Alan & Barb’s daughter Helen brought along their latest addition, granddaughter 
Lakeisha to meet the dancers, much to their delight.  Once again charity support is something we always 
do and at the moment we are supporting the Air Ambulance and at Turreff Hall we normally provide tea, 
coffee & biscuits free, but as the class coincides with the Macmillan Cancer Biggest Coffee morning event, 
we charged 50p for one week with the proceeds going to support them.
For details of any of our classes or line dance events, contact Alan & Barb on 01952 414284 or e.mail 
– alanbarb@hotmail.co.uk or check out our web site at www.feelthebeatlinedancing.com.
Regards Alan & Barb Heighway.

Local History – Donnington Postcard 
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Telford and Wrekin Council recently appointed 
Halcrow Group to develop a Management 
Plan for Donnington Rec. The development of 
a Management Plan is an important process in 
looking at the long term future of this important 
park. This will take into account maintenance, 
management, future development and any 
issues around park usage. 
As part of this overall process, public 
consultation is an important aspect of shaping 
the park’s future. The consultants have already 
held a public session which was well attended 
and many of the issues affecting the park were 
raised. The park has also been audited for 
quality and value to the local community and a 
number of user surveys carried out. 

The next stage is to hold a further session 
with the local community to update users on 
the progress of the Management Plan and 
any potential issues affecting the park. The 
real benefit of finalising the Management 
Plan allows the Council to seek funding, 
whether internally, externally or with partners 
to improve the park even further so local 
involvement is very important. 

If you can’t make the meetings, we would still 
value your input and we will happily send you 
a copy of the draft plan for you to comment on. 
At the same time we would value your views as 
park users and would be happy to send you the 
latest user survey to complete.

Planning ahead for planning our parks

Further information from Paul Rabbitts at Halcrow on 01642 632819 or rabbittspa@halcrow.com

Interesting Facts:

The strongest muscle in the body is the tongue.

Every time you lick a stamp, you’re consuming 1/10 of a calorie. 

A crocodile cannot stick its tongue out. 

Donnington Bonfire and Fireworks Display
15th November * Free Admission

Broadoaks Playing Field, Donnington

Fun Fair (opens 6pm) 
with rides to entertain all  

from kids to the true Thrill Seekers!

Bonfire Lighting around 7pm * Fireworks start aound 8pm
Due to Health and Safety restrictions, people will not be allowed to bring their  

own fireworks or sparklers. Those that do WILL have them confiscated.

•	 Parking will cost £2 and will be available at Wyevale Garden Centre and Broadoaks Field opposite 
Van Beeks Garage, Wellington Road.  
Disabled parking will be at the Little Theatre / Sea Cadets.

•	 Please note that Wellington Road will be closed except for access to car parks. Access for 
parking to the Globe Bingo Club will be from the entrance leading off to the slip road to ABRO 
Donnington.
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Quarterly Estate Walkabouts 
The Wrekin Housing Trust has introduced a series of Estate Walkabouts every 
three months in response to tenant suggestions that regular ‘inspections’ of their 
estates are carried out.
Everyone is welcome to get involved in the Walkabouts and residents can attend as many or as few 
as suits their commitments.
Walkabouts allow Trust officers and residents to work together to identify areas of concern that we 
are able to resolve, such as general external repairs and identify tenancy related issues, which need 
attention. 
The Trust will also be working closely with other agencies in the area to address issues such as litter, 
graffiti, vandalism, abandoned vehicles, road and pavement improvements and lighting.
The Donnington walkabouts are currently well attended by our partner agencies, for example, the 
Local Policing team, and we would welcome support from residents.  Residents who come out on 
the walkabouts will be ‘rewarded’ with coffee and biscuits after the walkabouts at the Trust office as 
a thank you for their time and effort.
If anyone wishes to find out more about the routes we take or to confirm their attendance at any of 
the walkabouts then please contact the Donnington Team on 217390.
The next round of walkabouts are as follows :
Donnington west – Tuesday 28th October at 1.30pm. Meeting at Winifreds Drive/Leonard Close. 
Donnington east – Tuesday 4th November at 1.30pm.  Meeting at junction of Hayward Avenue/
New Road. 
Donnington Wood – Wednesday 12th November at 2pm.  Meeting at the front of the Life Long 
Learning Centre.  To Visit :Barn Close, Waxhill Close, Penistone Close & Ash Lea Drive
Donnington Wood – Wednesday 19th November at 2pm.  Meeting at the front of the Community 
House.  To visit St Matthews Rd, The Common, The Glebelands.

The Wrekin
Housing Trust

Donnington Wood Lifelong Centre 
St Matthews Road, Donnington

Christmas Lunches
Three course meal at a cost of £4.00

Meals available on the following dates:  December 8th, 9th, 10th, 11th & 12th

12 noon –2pm

If you would like to book a meal please telephone Rose on 382202, 
 as numbers are limited daily.

High quality, unique and  
exclusive crafts and gifts.

Supporting local and national charities.

All your Christmas gift needs under one roof!

Exhibitors include: 'Made in Shropshire' members, Art, Jewellery, Skincare, Ceramics,  
Woodwork, Children's Toys, Country Crafts, Food, Liqueurs and Sugarcraft.

www.craftwithheart.co.uk
Entrance Free, Refreshments Available



Not in my Neighbourhood!
Do we want to see 
scenes like this in 
Donnington, Lilleshall 
or Muxton?
It is everyone’s responsibility 
to ensure that we don’t!
You can help by making sure you:

•	 Report any fly-tips or accumulations of rubbish to the Council.

•	 Only put your wheelie bin out on collection day, to cut the risk of bin-fires.

•	 Contact the emergency services in case of fire.

•	 Contact Crimestoppers or your local police if you have any information 
about arson or fire-setting.

Useful phone numbers:
Police	 0845 7 444 888	 Crimestoppers	 0800 555 111
Environmental Maintenance	 01952 384 384

FIREWORKS - legal note

The use of fireworks is now prohibited between the hours of 11pm and 7am 
in England and Wales, except Chinese New Year's Day, Diwali and New Year’s 
Eve, when the  permitted time is extended to 1am, and Bonfire Night when it 
is extended to midnight. Outside these dates and times, penalties of up to 
£5,000 or 6 months in prison can be imposed for breaching this curfew (the 
curfew is enforced by your local police).

The Fireworks Regulations 2004 also prohibit anyone under the age of 18 
from possessing fireworks (except fireworks professionals).

The misuse of fireworks may, in some circumstances, lead to the police issuing 
an anti-social behaviour order on the person creating ‘harassment, alarm 
or distress’ to their neighbours. Not complying with such an order carries a 
prison sentence of up to 5 years.
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Cut out and display if you do not want Trick or Treaters to call

	 Football Teams Wanted
	 Telford 7 - a - Side League

New Season Outdoor on Quality Astroturf 
@ Oakengates Leisure Centre, TF2 7AB

Thursday Nights – New Season  starts 30 October 2008

Sunday Night League available at Oakengates,  • Monday Night League available at Madeley Court

•	 Professionally organised with FA referees
•	 Affiliated to the Shropshire FA
•	 League tables online, bibs & balls provided

Over 110 established leagues running across the country

For more information
Call (0113) 253 5800 during office hours or text 'Telford' to 07502 126 499

www.championsoccer.co.uk
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Grants Awarded 2008
Under Section 137 of the Local Government Act 1972 a Parish Council is allowed to provide financial 
assistance to local groups and organisations.
To qualify, groups have to show that they benefit people within the Parish. However the group does not 
necessarily have to be based or operate within it. 
If you feel that your group or organisation would be eligible for a grant and are in need of financial 
assistance then please contact us by email (lill.donn.pc@btconnect.com) or ‘phone 01952 608001.
So far this financial year a total of £11,300 has been awarded in grants by this Parish Council.
Pictured receiving grants are (left to right): Lilleshall Memorial Hall, Newport VIPA and Oakengates FC.

LILLESHALL  
MEMORIAL HALL 

Registered Charity Number 240569

Over one hundred people were in the 
Lilleshall Memorial Hall to hear the 
Jackfield (Elcock Reisen) Brass Band. 
They had promised to “raise the roof” 
of the Hall and they certainly did!

Playing a wide selection of music 
appealing to all tastes “the mix was 
just right”,  commented a number of 
people. 

Their conductor Chris Lewis had the 
audience eating out of the palm of his 
hand.

Many members of the audience said 
“it’s one of the best nights in the 
Hall for a long time, it’s nice to see 
the Committee bringing the village 
together, we didn’t realise that a brass 
band could be such fun!”

The event raised over £500 which will 
go towards much needed renovation 
work, some of which is being carried 
out at present.

It is hoped to repeat the successful 
Dine and Dance Evening in the spring 
of next year, details to be announced 
early in 2009.  

F. Graham Platt.  

Chris Coulton
A further thousand pounds for MacMillan Cancer Support has been raised 
by Chris Coulton (on right of photo) bringing the present total to ten 
thousand pounds. The main amount of this is raised through her sales of 
poetry books and also local poetry readings. Proceeds also come from a 
bric-a-brac stall at the “Nifty Fifties Club” each Wednesday morning at 
Turreff Hall, Donnington.
As always, without the support of many wonderful people this would 
not have been possible! Sara Thomas received the cheque for MacMillan 
Cancer Support at a meeting held on Wednesday 24th September.

Interesting Facts:
The human heart creates enough pressure when it pumps out to the body to squirt blood 30 feet.
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Timetable of Meetings for 2008/2009
DATE	 TIME	MEETING
2008
10th November	 Council Meeting
24th November	 Halls and Environment
8th December	 Finance
2009
12th January	 Council Meeting
2nd February	 Halls and Environment
23rd February	 Finance
9th March		  Council Meeting
30th March		 Halls and Environment
20th April		  Finance
11th May		  Annual Public Meeting
11th May	 7.30pm	 Annual Council Meeting
All meetings will take place at Turreff Hall and begin 
at 7pm unless otherwise specified and are open to 
public and press. Planning meetings are notified 
separately.
Local planning applications: All local planning 
applications and plans are available for inspection at 
the Parish Council Office. Written comments can be 
sent to or left at the office for consideration by the 
Council’s planning committee

Lilleshall & Donnington Parish Council

Useful Numbers to cut out and keep
Abandoned Cars............................................384384
Broken Street Light Reporting........................384000  
(Please Note the Number on the Light)
Chairs and Spares and Community RePaint..619197
Citizens Advice Bureau......................0845 146 1554
Childline.....................................................0800 1111
Council Tax/Housing Benefit..........................383838
Crimestoppers......................................0800 555 111
D.I.A.L.............................................................210202
Domestic Violence Helpline................0800 783 1359
Donnington Library.........................................382905
FRANK (National Drugs Helpline)..........0800 776600
Litter/Dogs Fouling & Strays..........................384384
Neighbourhood Watch...................................214796
Parish Council Office......................................608001
Police.................................................0845 7 444 888
Princess Royal Hospital.................................641222
Refuse Collection...........................................384384
Samaritans (Telford Branch)...........................256161
Telford & Wrekin Council................................380000
Wrekin Housing Trust.....................................217100
Schools:
Burton Borough..............................................386500
Donnington Wood C of E................................386660
Donnington Wood Infants...............................386640
Lilleshall Primary.............................................388430
Muxton Primary..............................................387690
St Matthews C of E........................................386260
The Sutherland School...................................387800
Wrockwardine Wood Arts College..................388300
Wrockwardine Wood C of E...........................387880
Wrockwardine Wood Infants..........................387860

Advertising: If you are interested in advertising 
in the future editions of our newsletter then please 
contact the Parish Office on 608001. The Newsletter 
goes out three times a year around March, July, and 
October and is distributed in and around the Parish 
of Lilleshall, Donnington and Muxton.

Typeset and printed by M
adeley Print Shop Ltd 01952 582874

Free 
Christmas Voucher

Lilleshall and Donnington Parish Council are giving away free 
vouchers to Old Age Pensioners as a gesture of seasonal 
goodwill. This year the Parish Council have purchased 
vouchers from Asda and the Co-op, Donnington.

To claim your £5 Voucher men and women must be over the 
age of 65 and MUST live in Lilleshall, Donnington or Muxton. 
Please bring proof of home address and date of birth to the 
Parish Office at Turreff Hall, Turreff Avenue, Donnington, 
Telford. Vouchers can be collected from  
17th November to 16th December between the hours of 9am 
and 2pm. If you have any queries please call us on  
01952 608001. 

Name: 1_____________________ 2__________________________

Address:________________________________________________

________________________________________________________

N.B. All applicants must fit the criteria set out above.

Voucher No: Asda / Co-op________________________________

ID produced (eg passport, driving livence)__________________

Parish Councillors
Lilleshall Ward: Andrew Baker, John Hockin, Graham Platt
Donnington Ward: Elizabeth A Clare, Brian H Green, 
Patricia A Green, James Lavery, Clive Mason,  
B John Thompson
Muxton Ward: Veronica J Brown, Martyn Edwards,  
Rose Gregory, Brenda Mason, Phil Norton, Keith Watkins
Councillors can be contacted by leaving a message for 
them at the Parish Office, Turreff Hall, Turreff Avenue, 
Donnington, Telford.  Tel 608001.
Email: lill.donn.pc@btconnect.com
Disclaimer: The opinions expressed by the various contributors 
are not necessarily those of Lilleshall and Donnington Parish 
Council. The inclusion of an article in this publication does 
not necessarily imply a recommendation of its aims, policies 
or methods. Every effort is made to ensure the accuracy of 
information in this publication; however, no liability can be 
accepted for loss or inconvenience caused as a result of 
error or omission.


